
Access to the outdoor theatre at Sherwood - Bampton

1.        We recommend that you make your way to and from the venue on foot. The nearest 
public car park is in Station Road opposite The Swan (see map 1). There is also street parking in 
Bampton.  See Map 1 for directions.  Walking time from the car park to the theatre is 
approximately 15 minutes. Seating is provided. No umbrellas please. Bring a picnic, suitable 
clothing. The performance will end as it gets dark so a torch advisable for the walk back to 
Bampton. 
 
 2.        Those who cannot walk to the venue may be dropped off at the venue entrance. 
From there it is a 100m walk along a grassy track to the seated area.  Drivers should then 
continue on down the lane in the direction of the arrows and back to Bampton via the Exeter Inn  
(see map 2). Driving time is 8 to 10 minutes.
 
3.        Those dropped off with wheelchairs can be escorted to their seats from the main 
entrance by the marshals if required.  
 
4.        A closer wheelchair dry weather drop-off may be possible by prior arrangement. 
Please note that such special access arrangements are at risk of being cancelled at short notice 
because wet weather renders the 100m grass track unsuitable for mobility scooters and all vehicle 
access.   Additionally, drop off vehicles must be shorter than 4.8m in order to turn.  
 
5.        There are 5 car parking spaces at the venue reserved for those with substantial 
mobility issues. Exit from these parking spaces is in the reverse order of parking, so may involve 
a wait at the end.  These must be prebooked by contacting Avril Saxby on 07522 332667.  Please 
also ring if you wish to visit the site beforehand.
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